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2020 Circle Family Times 
Sunday: 9:30AM Bible Classes for all ages 

              10:30AM Worship 

               5:00PM Sunday Evening Service 

Wednesday: 7:00 PM UCC this week 

Office Hours: M-F 8am-2pm 

 

Family Newsletter 541-758-4456 
2020circle@gmail.com 
www.2020circle.com 
 

 

“The Main Thing” 
1. To love the Lord our God with all our heart 

and with all our soul and with all our mind and 

with all our strength. 

2. To love our neighbors as ourselves. 

3. To go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them 

to obey everything Christ has commanded us. 

           Ministers            Elders 

Mark 
Johnson 
541-758-
5065 
 

Casey 
Long 
541-752-
4771 

Gregg Strawn 
Minister of the Word 
541-758-4456 
 
 
 
 

Jason Swick 
Campus 
Minister 

541-753-4310 

Upcoming Events 

 
August 31st   Work Day at UCC 

September 4th Kid’s Time resumes 

September 11th Picnic / Potluck 1:00-5:00PM             

At Avery Park 

 

Please Pray For  Our Family 
Please pray for God’s healing hand to be on those with 

cancer: 
Rob Hartley (Renee Gunselman’s brother)  Debbie Smith 

(Florence Purvis’ granddaughter)  Karen Solomenson (Evelyn 
Eastridge’s friend)  Tina (Nora Cloutier’s friend; brain cancer) 

Ramona Bracht (Eric’s mom)  Les Brooks (malignant 
leukemia) Sandra Gunselman (Ed’s sister; breast cancer)  

Paul Johnson (B cell lymphoma) Sandy (Kim Lopez) sister 
cancer.  Jan Sublett cancer returned. 

Please continue to pray for:  
Keith Cornell, Phil & Linda Weimer, Donna Johnson, LaVera 

Crownover, Elizabeth Emmerich, Mark Masters, Debra Million, 
Joyce Brooks 

Please pray for the following people with health needs:  
Amanda Swick asks prayers for 8yr old Isaac Benjamin. He is 
undergoing treatment for leukemia and not doing well. Pray 

for endurance for the entire family. 
Donna Johnson’s brother who has been diagnosed with 

psoriatic arthritis. Her friend Tom who has esophageal cancer. 
Tim Eastridge toe to heal quickly, and the cast will not cause 

him too much trouble. 
Physical: 

Hanna Lindner and baby boy. 
Strength and calmness for Raven Womack. 

Little Raven hearing tests. 
Mark Johnson’s parents, aging issues. 

Chris Jensen’s sister Jennifer Brogdon. Job and health. 
Freeman’s pray God will prepare them for students, new 

individuals and their families coming to Corvallis for school. 
Calkins pray for newlyweds as they combine school and 

married life. Pray for parents missing their students. 
     Moms To Be: Desiree (Long) Warren, Ting Yang, Jessi Long, 
Mariah (Franklund) Fischer 

Military: Pray for all active duty military around the world, 
including James Brogdon (USS Essex). 

                                           Good News 
Praise for Angie Womack’s grandma. She’s recovering nicely. 
McCaughan’s are thankful that Lance & Pam made it safely to 
Harding after having car troubles. 
Gunselman’s are thankful for the safe arrival of Ester in 
Alabama. 
 

Monthly Servants 
Eldership Leader: Mark Johnson 
Deacon/Minister Leader: Ed Gunselmen 
Emergency Needs: Jackie Parsons 
541-575-9017 

Communion Prep: S Sorah & C Jensen 
PA Monitor: 
Video Monitor:  
Service Monitor: Dave Franklund 

Weekly Servants Sunday Mornings                                       
August 28th                                     September 4th 

SONG LEADER:  C Long                        R Holland 
KID’S TIME:    ON BREAK                    C & D Long 
GREETERS:  D Cossey                          M Woods 
                     A Cossey                           J Woods 
                     J Stutzman                         T Wood                                 
USHERS:      T Eastridge                        J Calkin 
                     E Bracht                              A Rugh 
ATTENDANCE/ B Sorah                        R Bracht 
COMMINION AIDE: N Franklund        L Sorah 
COUNTING AIDE:    R Bracht            K McPartlin 
                                   J Paul                N Franklund 
NOTE PAPER:           A Hammar          L House 
ATTENDANCE CARDS:  L Lopez         M Hallas                 
NURSERY:  R Gunselman                   S Sorah 
                    Em Jensen                      K Kessler 
SPEAKER:                  Gregg Strawn    
LORD’S TABLE: M Sorah                    E Jensen 
SERVING:  R McPartlin                    R Eastridge 
                       J Wise                             J Strawn                                  
                        Q  Li                               R Bracht                                                        
OPENING PRAYER:  J Strawn          J Stutzman 
PASTORAL PRAYER: M Johnson     E Gunselmen 

5:00 pm Evening Schedule 
              Gregg Strawn @ Cloverland Park 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Josh Stutzman 
Campus 
Apprentice 

541-753-4310 

Deacons: Ed Gunselman, Eric 

Jensen, Peter McPartlin, Jose Reyes, 

Michael Sorah, Josh Wise 

 

 

 

1.Today is the last day of the term. A huge thanks to all of our teachers for all they do! Summers 
are always a bit of a challenge. If you see a teacher give them a hug. Thanks also to our adult 
teachers, Mark, Bill and Jake. Our adult offering, starting next Sunday, will take a look at the 
lives of several different men and women of the Bible. The Bible is full of stories of people that 
make right and wrong decisions and the ramifications that ensue. We can learn from their 
courage, their weakness, their actions and their lack of action. Frank, Gregg and I will lead this 
class. Please join us!  Casey for Education 
2. What a blessing it was to have so many helping hands on Wednesday night! Thursday  
morning you couldn’t even tell that the building had been packed with clothes and equipment just 
the night before. We touched many lives.  People were especially grateful this year. 
3. Let us all show up at UCC on Wednesday at and work with the same spirit and energy to get 
that job done. 
4. Women: If you haven’t already, you need to get registered for Yamhill Women’s Retreat. Let 
Laurie Eastridge know if you’re attending. Circle women have responsibility for a few things this 
year at camp. Please inform Laurie how you can assist. Loretta has registration forms as well as 
lists of what to pack. 
5. Men:  Let Rolland know if you are going to attend the Sept. 17 “Men of Iron” event. Get him 
your money for game tickets.  The deadline is near.   
6. Thanks to Cathy Brooks for bringing us bread.  However this has come to an end. 
Some mailboxes are getting full.  Please check and empty yours.  
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

           

          

    

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

   

 

Software 

Monthly Picks 

Volutpat mos at r eque ulla 

lobortis  dignissim  conventio, 

torqueo, acsi roto modo. 

Feugait in obruo quae ingenium 

tristique elit vel natu meus. 

Molior torqueo capio velit 

loquor aptent ut erat feugiat 

pneum commodo. 

ccc 1655 NW Monroe Ave, Corvallis, OR 97330 

Contact Numbers: 
541-753-4310 UCC 

541-207-2777 cell 
 

UCC Office Hours 
T 2pm-10pm 
W 9am-3pm 
F 9am-3pm 

Campus Minister 
and Family 
Jason, Amanda, 
Josiah, Jaron, and 
Justus Swick 

 

 Gregg’s  

Good  News 

Creation moves in rhythm.  The sun comes up, the sun 

goes down.  The tides come in, the tides go out.  That 

comes as no surprise, for the Creator himself designed life 

to have a rhythm.  For six days he worked at creation, on 

the seventh day he rested.   

As I consider that sense of rhythm for the church body, it 

suggests several things.  To begin with, we have just come 

through a season with lots of work to prepare and produce 

the Clothing Giveaway.  1001 people were served.  So, it is 

reasonable to follow that with a “seventh day.”  Catching 

our breath and reflecting on the work God did during the 

preceding “six days” is right. 

Yet the fact is that before the Clothing Giveaway, VBC was 

a big effort for some church members.  In a healthy church 

body, one would hope that a different group bore the 

brunt of the Clothing Giveaway work while the VBC leaders 

had a “seventh day.”   

I am talking about rhythm in the life of the church.  It is 

tempting to be content with one group of workers rising up 

for every major event.  That is a recipe for those workers to 

wear out and walk away from tasks.  A healthier model is 

for varying groups of people to be at the forefront of 

efforts, followed by a “seventh day.”   

(“All hands on deck” events are good occasions for all of us 

to pitch in because some works are just too big for the 

leaders and a few more people to get the job done.)  

Human bodies show the strain of “repetitive motion 

injuries.”  When you do too much for too long, the body is 

damaged.  I appeal to church members who typically are 

content to watch others do the work:  In order for others to 

get their “seventh day,” your six days of work need to be 

done sometime or the body will be injured.   

 

Sunday Morning Attendance 125 

Last Week’s Contribution            $5,310.34 

Year to Date Weekly Average    $4,743.00 

Weekly Budget                              $4,584.00 

  

Get Involved! 

Assembly Ministry…………………..….Gregg Strawn, Mike Sorah 

-Inside Circle Facilitator……………………………………….. Eric Bracht 

-Outside Circle Facilitator………………………….……………Jim Calkin 

-UCC Facilitator………………………………………..………Nathan Lopez 

-Overall Support……….. L Hartman, G Brown, J Wise 

Campus Ministry……………………….…Jason Swick, Josh Stutzman 
Connections Ministry………………………………..Dale & Tami Brown 
Discipleship Ministry…………………….…………….…………..Jose 
Reyes 
Education Ministry……………………………….…..Casey & Darla Long 
Fellowship Ministry…………..……….………Ed & Renee Gunselman 
Life Group Ministry………………….............Mark & Nancy Johnson 
Media Ministry…………………………..………….…………Frank Cloutier 
Men of Iron……………………………….…………………..…Rolland House 
People Needs Facilitators.………...      .Tami Brown &L Hartman 
-Clothing Drive Lead……………………….…………….………Linda Leslie      
-Food Boxes Lead…………………………..…………Charlene Franklund 
Publicity Ministry……………………….…………..…….      …L Hartman 
Van Ministry……………………………….………...…Bob & Cody Parsons 
Visitor Experience Ministry………….…..…..……………..…See Elders 
Vision Ministry……..….Elders, Deacons, Ministers & their wives 
Webmaster……………..……………………………….………Tim Emmerich 
Widows Ministry……..……………….…………Peter & Pam McPartlin 
Women’s Ministry…….………………………………..…Laurie Eastridge 
Youth Ministry……………E & J Bracht, E & C Jensen, M & S Sorah 

 

 

 

Some Food Pantry 
Needs 

 
WinCo Gift Cards 

 
 

The Clothing Giveaway was a smashing success…except we didn’t smash 
or break anything. Everyone worked so hard and efficiently and the people 
receiving clothes this year were so thankful. They were blessed and sharing 
it. What a great ministry we have. Thank you for all that took part. 
 
Do you feel the coolness in the air? Me neither. But Fall is here anyway and 
that means we are starting to gear up for UCC again. This Wednesday is 
our annual UCC workday. We have a lot of cleaning, organizing, and 
projects to work on again this year. I plan to start work at 4pm and we will 
wrap up at 7:45pm with a time of worship and prayer. We also have signups 
for Tuesday night meals and desserts for this year. See Josh or myself 
today and pick the day you want to bless college students. Thank you for 
your support of this great ministry. 

WELCOME BASKETS NEEDS:  

Small tea pots, dish drainers, 

desk lamps, pot holders, and 

toiletries. 

 
 

Ladies Fall Retreat at Camp Yamhill         
Sept 16th 17th & 18th - Come with us for 
time of fellowship, prayer, spiritual 
renewal, and rest. Register on line at 
wwwcampyamhill.org    Or see Loretta 

Meeting for Kids’ Time leaders and 

anyone interested in helping with this 

ministry.  TODAY  after worship. Lunch 

will be provided. 

MEN OF IRON   September 17th  
Our speaker will be Rudy Wray 
Afterwards we will watch the Beavers face 
Idaho State. See Rolland about tickets. 
 

PM PREVIEW TONIGHT:  5:00 pm 

Cloverland Park Gathering:  Come for 

Singing and Prayer, Bring a Brown Bag 

Dinner for yourself/family. LAST TIME 

THIS SUMMER 

 

 Deacons Meeting Today             

3:30 – 5:00PM 

 

 

 

As the school year begins, the UCC building 

needs its annual repair time (Wed, Aug. 31).  

Guests will start appearing on Sunday morning 

who will need to be greeted and incorporated.  

Sunday “Meet, Greet and Eat” lunches will be 

starting in Sept. 

Will that be Sabbath for the same people who 

rest most of the time, and another work month 

for the busy members of the body?  OR will this 

body learn to imitate the rhythm of the Creator 

himself. 



 

 


